
We are blessed to be working with our son, Jonathan, and 
his family here in Peru. We get to see his family (including 
four of our grandkids) several times each week. While it is 
not the reason we came to Peru, it is certainly an added 
benefit of following the Lord’s leading in ministry! J  

As missionaries living in a 
different country, we do not 
get to see our children and 
grandchildren very often. 
Sometimes it can be 
several months, but many 
times it is several years 
before we get to spend 
time with our family.  

During this holiday 
season, we had the joy of 
having our daughter, 
Rebekah, here for the two 
weeks before and after  
Christmas, and our daughter, 
Cristina, her husband, Josh,  
and our granddaughter, Anna, 
here for the first two weeks of 
2024! Because of their work schedules, there was just over 
two days of overlap in which they were here together.  

We missed having Tim and Megan here (our other son and 
his wife), but their work and studies wouldn’t allow it. 
We enjoyed every minute with each other, and especially 
getting to spoil little “Anna Banana” (a.k.a. “Mi Chiquita”). 
Thank you for your sacrifice in time and money to come 
visit Mom and Dad in Peru! We love you all! 

January and February is vacation time in Peru (schools are 
out), and that usually means many are traveling at different 
times and some are just “gone” for these two months! 
However, ministry continues on! 

The first week of December, we have a “Costume Night” 
for the kids each year. We had many new kids in attendance 
and some have come to Sunday School as well. 
In January, we had our second “Entre Chicas” night 
(“Between Girls”). This is an outreach for girls from 8 to 
18 and their mothers in which Beth and Rocio teach 
different subjects of interest (how to use proper “etiquitte”, 
how to choose good friends, etc.). Several mothers and 
daughters have attended services as a result of this outreach.  
The Sunday School 
kids got rewards for 
verse memorization 
for the quarter (12 
verses) and a few 
received a special 
award for saying 52 
verses all at once for the year! 
In February, we start the Bible College classes back up with 
several new students enrolled for virtual classes and a few 
new students for in-person classes as well. Pray for them! 
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